Board of Fire Wards
June 6, 2016

Fire Wards present at the meeting were: Chief MacDonald, Cliff Plourde, Dick Moody, Dale Smith, Scott
Hunter, and Wayne Blassberg

Guests: Kaleb Jacob and Tony Cardone
The meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.
Chief MacDonald asked if there was a public comment before the meeting. There was none.

ltem 1. Minutes were read. Scott Hunter noted that Troop 123 helped to spread the mulch that was
delivered for the front of the station.

Wayne made the motion to accept the minutes with the addition of this clarification. The motion was
seconded by Dick Moody. All were in favor.

Iltem 2. Chief MacDonald reviewed the current status of the recruit program. An application will be
reviewed and discussed in non-public session. There are currently 4 applicants in the recruit program
that are going through the application process.

Iltem 3. Chief MacDonald discussed a meeting with officers at the Tracking Station to discuss the
probability of a live- in program at the Tracking Station fire station. The program would allow for
volunteer coverage from 8pm to 6am. The presentation of the program was met favorably.

Iltem 4. The implementation of drop box for all communication regarding fire ward issues began with
the minutes of this meeting.

Item 5. Chief MacDonald received clarification regarding the 1* lot of record from the Planning Board.

Following discussion, it was agreed by the Board that in a five lot subdivision fire protection should be
provided for all 5 lots — either by a cistern or sprinklers. In the case of the Joe English or Peacock farm
subdivision since a house was built first before additional subdivisions then a cistern should be
requested.

Roundtable
Wayne Blassberg — Wayne gave an update on work being done by the building committee.

Scott Hunter- Scott noted that the registration for Fire Fighter 1 class is ongoing until July. The course
will begin in August. So far Emily Bailey, Dan Chamberlain and Chuck Donnelly have signed up for the
course from the NBFD



Dale Smith — Dale will contact Mary Lanzolotti from the garden club in regard to filling the pots in front
of the station with flowers.

Scott Hunter made the motion to enter nonpublic session. The motion was seconded by Wayne
Blassberg. All were in favor.

The Board went into non-public session — RSA 91-A:3,Il at 8:13 pm

Motion to leave nonpublic session and return to public session made by Scott Hunter and seconded by
Wayne Blassberg. Allin favor. Public session reconvened at 8:18pm

Dick Moody made a motion to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Scott Hunter. All were in favor.

Next meeting July 11.



